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Report from Tanzania 

This month Country Facilitator, 

Arthur Mbumbuka, was invited 

to a rural area in the Kyela 

region of Tanzania called 

Ngeleka to share about the 

Romans Project. Some pastors 

Arthur had connected with 

previously insisted that he 

should go and speak to them in 

person about the Romans 

Project. There were six pastors 

and their wives present, and 

when Arthur spoke to them 

about the RP, they were very 

happy and said they were ready 

to do the RP Challenge. They 

told Arthur that the reason they 

wanted him to come in person 

is because they were concerned 

that the Romans Project was 

some new religion. “There are 

many people coming up with 

all sorts of teachings that are 

not biblical,” they said. They 

were fed up with their false 

teaching and did not want 

them in their areas. Praise God 

for this small group of believers 

who are spiritually discerning 

and only want the true word of 

God proclaimed! One of the 

pastors asked Arthur if he could 

go to Kyela town next. There 

are over 15 pastors there that 

he wants to hear about the 

Romans Project.  

Pray that the pastors and their 

wives in Ngeleka will become 

even more grounded in the 

truth as they spend time in the 

book of Romans and complete 

the Challenge.  

 

Report from Botswana 

Kenosi Moalato, the Romans 

Project Botswana National 

Facilitator, asks for prayer for 

religious freedom in Botswana. 

He reports that the government 

of Botswana has implemented a 

new law which requires that all 

churches register as Societies, 

and for a church to be able to 

register, it must have at least 

150 members. Kenosi says, 

“This has caused a religious 

turmoil in the country.” 

 

While this new law is very 

concerning to believers in 

Botswana, Kenosi has continued 

to see the Romans Project grow 

as pastors who have completed 

the RP Challenge go on to 

challenge other pastors and 

church leaders. Just in the 

month of June, 35 pastors and 

church leaders have begun the 

reading of Romans.  

 

Pray that the churches in 

Botswana, especially the ones 

with smaller congregations, can 

continue to gather lawfully.  

 

Where Are We? 

Each month in this newsletter 

we like to report on at least two 

countries where the Romans 

Project is established and 

growing. But, have you ever 

wondered where to find a list of 

all the countries the Romans 

Project is in currently, and 

which countries are next to 

launch?  

 

Visit romansproject.org and 

click About, then Where Are 

We? to find this information.  

Join us in praying for the 

continued growth of the 

Romans Project, especially in 

the countries just opening, but 

also in countries yet to be 

introduced to the RP. 

Church in Ngeleka 


